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49er's Saddle Club 
January 2019 Newsletter 

 
Our next meeting will be held: January 13th 4pm 
** 2019 OFFICERS WILL BE ANNOUNCED** 
 
Officers 2018: 
President: Lisa Hawkins 509-780-1828 
Vice President: Jamie Canning 208-791-7707 
Secretary: Kelly Wiik 208-305-1468 
Treasurer: Erika Raggio 208-816-3296 
3Year Director: Mark Cook 907-385-2841 
2Year Director: Don Cook 208-746-5134 
1 year Director: Patti Triplett 208-305-6406 
 
Appointed Chairman: 
Club House Rentals: Patti Triplett 208-305-6406 
Pasture Rental: Kelly Wiik 208-305-1468 
Reader Board: Sharon Peterson  
Sign Boards: Don Cook 208-746-5134 
Arena Directors: Don Cook 208-746-5134 
Barrel Series: Lisa Hawkins 509-780-1828 
Playnights/Royalty: Erika Raggio 208-816-3296 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 
Officers present: Lisa, Jamie, Erika, Don & Mark  
*Erika Raggio, royalty chaperone, read both the 2018 royalty court's final report and the 
2019 royalty court's first report. Congrats to the 2018 royalty program on a fantastic year 
(see attached reports) 2019 Queen Kendall, Princess Shelby and Princess Hannah introduced 
themselves and their families to the board and members present. We are excited for the 
year ahead!  
*Erika Raggio requested that the club gift buckles to the 2019 royalty court (see attached 
2019 royalty report) Voted on and approved.  
*NBHA race booked for June 22nd, as long as it doesn't conflict with Idaho State Omoksee 
(date TBA)  



*John McDougall (2019 Princess Shelby's dad) volunteered to operate mini excavator for 
the pasture/parking area drainage project. Don Cook, Mark Cook and John are coordinating 
project. Hoping to get it completed on the 17th or 18th of this month.  
*Arena is too wet to use grader to get it leveled, this project has been put off for now  
*Lisa has been working on a quote for our new announcers stand sound system. Quote is 
almost complete. 
*Play night updates for 2019: THIS WILL BE A BUCKLE SERIES!  
$3 a night to members who wish to be eligible for year end buckles, free to members who 
do not wish to be eligible, and non-members will still be $5 per night and not eligible for 
year end buckles.  
*Nominating committee nominations for 2019:  
President: Lisa Hawkins  
Vice President: Jamie Canning  
Treasurer: (none at this time, Lisa and Erika offered to do the job together)  
Secretary: Erika Raggio  
1 year Director: Don Cook  
2 Year Director: Mark Cook  
*Christmas Party reminder, December 9th at 1pm (see attached 2019 royalty news for more 
info)  
*Lisa Hawkins proposed moving our monthly meeting time to the second Monday of the 
month at 6pm. Several officers agreed, we will vote on this matter at the Dec 9th meeting  
 

NEW BUSINESS: 
1.) Due to not having a meeting in December, we will vote on potential meeting 

time changes during our January meeting 
2.) We will also confirm our new, 2019 officers and appointed chairman at January 

meeting 
3.) Don and Mark Cook have dug the trench needed to drain the pasture! We will 

discuss further plans with this project at January meeting 
4.) Our Christmas Party and Royalty Coronation on December 9th was a HUGE 

success!! Our clubhouse was packed full of members, royalty friends and family, 
and special guests: Lewiston Roundup Queen and Court, Asotin County Fair and 

Rodeo Queen and Santa😉. We appreciate each and every one of you that 
attended our coronation/Christmas party, and thank you for your support of our 
royalty program! 

5.) Thank you to our royalty chaperone, court and committee for their hard work on 
decorations and silent auction items for the coronation. Everything looked great!  

6.) Thank you to Mark and Don Cook for preparing the delicious steaks for everyone 
attending!  

7.) In conclusion we want to deeply express our appreciation of our 2018 board 
members for their time and hard work donated over the year. 

8.)  We will see you at our January meeting, 4pm, on Sunday the 13th 
 
                    CHEERS TO 2019!!! Erika Raggio 


